
Stewardship Message 
“And Jesus said to him, ‘Go your way; your faith has made you well.’ And 
immediately he received his sight and followed him on the way.” MARK 
10:52 Faith is believing in something even though you may not be able to 
see it. Many people think that miracles don’t happen anymore. But, if you 
focus on the positive, not the negative, focus on your blessings instead of 
your hardships, miracles will seem common and you will see God’s active 
presence in your daily life. 

Every day-Every way Stewards 
That we recognize all the gifts we are given and see God’s active  
presence in our daily lives.  
 

Collection for October 14, 2018 
Sunday Offerings                 $13,825.41 
Building Fund Weekly Collection  $2,355.41 
Children’s Offerings      $841.20 
School Donation       $305.00 
 

October 28, 2018  Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Prayers: For our Armed Forces at home and overseas  

including Christian Fraga, Journey Brabanty, Steven Hahn, 
Estrella Gomez, Ian Dimmick, Ramon Vargas, Andrew  
Jacobsen, John Hylden, Christy Hylden, Alexander Araujo, 
Tyson Kaas, and Juan Borrego. 
 

For our sick including Drew Schreiber, Rob Jasso, Sr. Robert Joseph, 
Elaine Himes, Vivian Whitman, Shirley Foster, Lois and Rick  
Rutherford, Fr. Lawrence Reilly, Silvia Rodriguez, Jan Billings,  
Kathleen Barone, Monica Moore, Gil Gloria, Lourdes Nelson, John 
Walker, Pat Ray, Ana Garcia, Billy Sickles, Christina Dimmick, Rosa 
Elena Gomez, Jessica Floeter, David Pottorff, Elizabeth Torres,   
Ignacio Jaramillo, Nestor Barba, Luis Carrasco, Rory Vadlres,  
Amalia del Pozo, Ruth Hutchings, Rosa Nicacio, Eva Bratton, Kim 
Davis, Frank Hernandez, Francisco Alvarado, Kathy Ramirez, Donna 
Whitehead, Candelaria Garcia, Robbie Hutchings,  Maria L. Juarez,  
Jan McCallister, Danika Whitsett, Bill Roe, Scott Meyer, Rick Meyer 
and all parishioners experiencing health problems, and for those from our 
community who have passed away recently especially Patricia Ann Miller, 
long–time parishioner.  
Be sure to call when your ill family member gets better, so we can make 
room for someone else on the list of prayers for the sick. 

Eucharistic Adoration: 
Jesus is waiting. Could you please help with 
Adoration during the times listed below? 
Monday: 1 am; Tuesday: 12 (midnight), 2 am, 1 pm, 
10 pm; Friday: 5 am, 2 pm; Saturday: 9 am, 12
(noon), 5 pm, 6 pm.  
Underlined hours= no adorers  
Call Carol, 582-5011, to volunteer for an hour. 
 
 “With the Eucharist, therefore, heaven comes down to 

earth, the tomorrow of God descends into the present and it is as 

if time remains embraced by divine eternity."  Pope Emeritus  

Benedict XVI     

         

The Adoration Chapel is open to all 24/7.  
Please visit Our Lord any time you would like. 

Welcome to our Parish Community! 
If you are new to St. Joseph, we welcome you – whether you have come 
here from another part of the country, from across the world, or simply from 
another parish. You have helped us celebrate the liturgy in a beautiful way. 
If you would like to become a part of our Catholic community, fill out a  
registration form available in the foyer of the Big Church or call the Parish 
Office, 586-3820, or just stop by the office. Welcome!  

REGULAR EVENTS AT OUR PARISH 
Morning Prayer         Liturgy of the Hours, Monday-Friday, SC       6:00 am 
K of C business meeting   Second Tuesdays, Annex #805      7:00 pm  
Middle School Youth Group  Mondays, PAC     6:00 pm 
Pro-Life Rosary         Tuesdays, Planned Parenthood Building          9:20 am 
Marian Devotion      Rosary/Confession/Mass Tuesday, BC      6:30 pm 
Prepares Tuesdays, Annex #809        1:30 pm 
Moms’ Chatterbox Thursdays, Annex #809      10:00am 
Chancellor Choir  Thursdays, BC     6:00 pm 
TMIY                              Thursdays, Conf. Room                               7:00 pm  
First Fridays                   Mass and Benediction, SC         7:00 pm 
Catholic Daughters     Second Saturdays, Parents’ Room, SC             9:00 am 
Carmelites of the Sacred Heart- Third Saturdays, Preschool                9:00 am        
Jr. Catholic Daughters  Fourth Saturdays, Parents’ Room, SC             9:20 am                

BC– Big Church  SC– Small Church 

 
Oct. 29– Nov. 4  
 

Monday              6:30 am  (RIP) Elaine Loftus 

    8:30 am (RIP) Tom Houston  
Tuesday     6:30 am (RIP) Tom Houston 
  8:30 am (RIP) Billy Evans    
  7:00 pm  available 
Wednesday   6:30 am (RIP) John Himes  
  8:30 am  (Anniv.) Art & Camille Holman  
Thursday  6:30 am  All Saints’ Day  
  8:30 am Day of obligation 
  12:005pm All Saints’ Day 
  6:00 pm Day of obligation 
  7:30 pm Dia de todos los Santos 
Friday  6:30 am All Souls’ Day 
  8:30 am  All Souls’ Day 
  6:00 pm All Souls’ Day 
  7:30pm  Dia de los fieles difuntos 
Saturday  8:30 am   (RIP) Pio R De Leon 

  5:30 pm  (RIP) Eugene Bartosik  
  7:30 pm (RIP) Jose Maria Mendoza 
     (RIP) Alberto Cruz 
     (RIP) Tobias Mendoza 
     (RIP) Natalio Lemos 
Sunday  7:00 am St Joseph Parish    
  9:00 am Joshua Sutton 
     (Healing) Nick & Gladis Zlotnicki 
     (Healing) Zoriana Lyczkowski  
      11:00am  (RIP) John Himes 
       1:00 pm  (RIP) Jose Alvarez Lopez 
       7:00 pm (RIP) Eugene Bartosik 
 

 Contact the Parish Office to request a Mass for a special  
intention or the repose of a soul or in honor of someone’s birthday or feast day or 
in memory of the day someone died. The suggested donation is $10.00.  
The Sunday 7:00 am Mass is celebrated for St. Joseph Parish.  
Other Sunday Masses and the Vigil are available for Mass intentions. 

Dear Young People,  
Do not bury your talents, the gifts that  God has given you: Do not be 
afraid to dream of great things.  Pope Francis 

http://www.azquotes.com/quote/607857
http://www.azquotes.com/quote/607857
http://www.azquotes.com/quote/607857
http://www.azquotes.com/author/1201-Pope_Benedict_XVI
http://www.azquotes.com/author/1201-Pope_Benedict_XVI


Save the date 

FAMILY BINGO NIGHT  

Sunday, 11/18, Dillon Hall, 4:00 - 6pm 

Art & Wine Gala Event 
Save the date for our annual Art & Wine "Red Carpet 
Gala" Event on February 16, 2019. Join us for dinner, live 
music, dancing, live and silent auctions.  Due to popular 
demand last year, this year's event has been moved to 

the Three Rivers Convention Center. Tickets are $75 and will be 
available in the Parish & School offices and online soon. 
 

Visit us at www.sjske.org  and like us on Facebook! 

Scrip 
Remember to purchase your gift cards at the Parish or 

School Offices. Proceeds benefit St. Joseph School. 

We have gift cards from a variety of vendors.   

Women of St. Joseph’s 

Arts and Crafts Show 
Friday, November 9- 9 am-5 pm and 

Saturday, November 10 -9 am-4 pm 
SILENT AUCTION:  The Women of 

St. Joseph’s wish to thank those who have already 

donated items for this year’s Silent  
Auction. We are still in need of items. For those of you who wish 

to participate but aren’t sure what to do, we are offering a few  

ideas to get your imagination going! 

Donate a new or like new item. 

Send in fillers for baskets (ie: tea towels, candles, gift cards, 

etc).  

Cater a meal or offer a Dessert of the Month. 

Create a basket (could be a box or bag) of related items such 

as theater or local movie tickets and a gift certificate to a 

local restaurant. (Please leave completed and cellophane-

wrapped gift baskets at the Parish Office). 

Please use your imagination to create and contribute an item. If 
you need donation receipts, they are available at the Parish Office. 

You can leave your donation at the Parish Office along with the 

completed form. All donations must be received by Thursday,  

November 1, 2018, in order to be included in this year’s  

auction. Items received after that date will be held for future 

events.  

 

Please contact Meredith Slater 360-220-5363 for more ideas or 

information.  

All Saints’ Vigil Celebration 
It’s that time of the year when we need your help 

with candy donations for the “Saints” and the 

trunks full of treats. The All Saints’ Vigil  

celebration is Wednesday, October 31, at 7:00 

pm in Dillon Hall. Help us put a smile on our 

children's faces with delicious candy donations brought to the Parish 

Office. Join the coloring and Saint Costume Contest. Plus you can 

enjoy some hot chocolate and sweet breads. 

All Saints’ Day, A Holy Day of Obligation 
Thursday, November 1  

Holy Day of Obligation  

Mass in English 6:30 am, 8:30 am, 12:05 pm, 6:00 pm 

Mass in Spanish  7:30 pm 

All Souls’ Day 
Friday, November 2 
Mass in English 6:30 am, 8:30 am, 6:00 pm 

Mass in Spanish 7:30 pm  

Bring your envelope with the names of your dearly 

departed.  

Coloring Contest 
Inviting all children in grades K-5 to participate in the  

coloring contest. A coloring sheet is included in this week’s 

bulletin or you may come to the Parish Office to pick up a 

copy. The voting will take place Wednesday, October 31, 

during the All Saints’ Vigil celebration at Dillon Hall at 7:00 pm. 

The deadline for submissions is Monday, October 29.   

Please turn in your colored drawing to the Parish Office. 

ATTENTION: BAKERS NEEDED 
Women of St. Joseph will be having their  

annual bake sale during the Arts and Crafts 

Show. Please drop off your home -baked  

cookies, candies, breads and other goodies to 

Dillon Hall on Thursday, November 8, between 

8 am and 7 pm or Friday, November 9, between 

7 am-noon.   

For school parents – baking counts toward your volunteer hours. 

Art and Crafts Contest Winner 
Congratulations to Isabella Venarsky, the winner of the St. Joseph’s 

Christmas Arts and Crafts Bazaar poster contest! Isabella wins 

$20.00 cash. Her poster will be used to advertise the Bazaar all 

around town. Thank you to all who submitted their fantastic  

artwork to the contest! We have some great talent here at St.  

Joseph’s! 

Calendar Alert! Join Bob De Lorenzo and learn 

more about the Catholic view of our God and the 

Trinity. The so-called New Atheism has attracted 

millions of our young people thanks to the post-

Christian culture surrounding us. Prepare yourself to 
turn the tide of secularism by participating in the 7-week course by 

Bishop Robert Barron entitled The Mystery of God: Who God Is 

and Why He Matters beginning January 9, 2019. The video course 

will be offered on Wednesday mornings and evenings in Dillon 

Hall through February 20.  

Please Mark Your Calendar Now!   
Saturday, November 10, from 9 am to 3 pm 

we need a BIG volunteer turn–out  for our 
upcoming Parish Yard Cleanup & Christmas 

Light Hanging. 

Bring your gloves, weeding tools, rakes and a  

generous heart! This is a wonderful opportunity 
for families to serve together for a day preparing 

our church exterior for Thanksgiving, Advent,  

and the Christmas season. Doughnuts, coffee and 
hot chocolate will be provided. 

FORMED is a revolutionary on-line platform, provid-

ing access to the best Catholic audio talks,  

movies, e-books, and video-based studies from trusted 

providers such as the Augustine Institute, Ignatius Press, Catholic 

Answers, Sophia Institute Press, St. Paul Center, and more!    
Log on to  Formed.org   Password: W3J7DF 

http://www.sjske.org/assets/2019-art-wine-invite.pdf
http://www.sjske.org


Meditation 

"Take courage; get up, Jesus is calling you." Mark. 10:49 

 

 The Gospel story today is full of hope and possibility.  

Bartimaeus, a blind man, calls out to Jesus for help, saying, “Jesus, 

son of David, have pity on me.” He continues begging Jesus for 

mercy despite being discouraged by many in the large crowd that 

surrounds Jesus. In the midst of all the commotion, Jesus hears this 

small voice, this one persistent plea, and He turns and calls  

Bartimaeus to come to Him. Then Jesus, the all-knowing Lord, asks 
the blind man, “What do you want Me to do for you?” Jesus gives 

this man the chance to put his deepest desires into words.  

Bartimaeus wants to see, and he believes that Jesus has the power to 

grant even this impossible request. Jesus responds by restoring his 

sight, saying as He often does, “Your faith has saved you.”  

 

 Jesus knows what you need even before you ask, yet He 

wants you to entrust your needs to Him in a very direct way, in a 

prayer of faith. Take a few moments sometime this week and read 

that line in the Gospel over again slowly. Jesus is calling to you; 

listen for His voice. Take courage, get up and go to Him. Envision 

yourself standing before Jesus and let His question resonate in your 
heart: “What do you want Me to do for you?” Jesus is speaking 

those very words to you. He is giving you the chance to pour out 

your heart to Him and to ask for whatever you need. What do you 

want Jesus to do for you? 

 

 Jesus wants you to tell Him your heart’s desire and to trust 

in His infinite power to grant it to you. Will you ask for love, for 

peace, for security, for good health? Do you believe Jesus has the 

power to give you what you ask? Trust Him with all your needs and 

desires, have faith in His power, and be prepared to completely 

surrender to the will of God. You are precious to God, He hears 

your prayers, and He will answer you. Have faith, take courage, all 
things are possible for God! 

Holy Spirit Parish Mission 
You are invited to an inspiring Parish Mission on Sunday, Monday, 

and Tuesday, October 28-30, 2018. Each evening begins at 7:00 pm 

in the church at the Parish of the Holy Spirit, 7409 West Clearwater 

Avenue in Kennewick . Three evenings, three powerful talks by Jon 

Leonetti. 

Sunday evening: Who is God and Why Does that Matter? 

Monday evening: God’s Dream for Your Life 

Tuesday evening: Let’s Be Saints 

For more information, contact the Parish Office at 735-8558 or 

email to office@holyspiritkennewick.org  

ATTENTION: VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Volunteers are needed for the Arts and Crafts show 

to help with a variety of tasks such as helping  

prepare and serve food in the kitchen, set up, and 

take down, Silent Auction, bake sale, putting up yard signs, etc. For 
school parents – this counts toward your volunteer hours. To sign 

up as a volunteer, please contact Kim Hathaway at 509-619-4097. 

Job Announcement: 
Christ the King Catholic School is hiring a part-time Accounts  

Payable-Payroll Clerk.  This position is a 15-hour-per-week position. 

Days worked will be based on the school’s academic calendar, but 

will include some hours during the summer months.  Education must 

include at least 2 years of college-level accounting classes or high 

school accounting or 2 years of similar work experience.  

QuickBooks or other accounting software, Excel and Word  

experience are also required. Position is open until filled. 

Applications may be picked up and resumes/cover letters may be 

dropped off at the school office, located at 1122 Long Avenue,   

Richland.  Attention: Suzanne Russcher, Bookkeeper   

Tri-Cities Prep is holding a benefit spaghetti dinner for 

Danika Whitsett.  Danika is a Tri-Cities Prep alumna 

who was paralyzed in a car accident in July.  All pro-

ceeds will go toward a new wheelchair for her. Please 

join us on Sunday, November  4, at Tri-Cities Prep anytime 

from 5:30 to 7:00 pm. Cost is $8 per person or $30 per family. 

RSVP by email at events@tcp.org or call the office at 546-2465 

by Friday,  November 2, so we will know how much food to 

prepare. We will accept cash, checks, and credit cards.  If you can-

not attend but would like to make a donation,  please call Tri-Cities 

Prep or send an email to events@tcprep.org.  

HOPE MEDICAL  
Are you interested in volunteering at Hope Medical,  

a pro-life medical clinic?  

Stop by 7500 Arrowhead Avenue in Kennewick to pick 

up a volunteer application form. 

volunteer application form. Hope to see you soon! 

Medjugorje/Rome Pilgrimage 
Join Fr. Richard Sedlacek March 25-April 6, 2019 

Departing from Seattle; $3,479.00 

For more information or to register, contact Gary at 

Magnificat Tours magnificattours@aol.com,or 

1-877-333-9290 

Father of Mercy Parish Mission 
Join Father Jim Costigan of the Fathers of Mercy 6:30 pm 

nightly, November 11-15, 2018 at St Patrick  

Catholic Church; 408 W. Poplar, Walla Walla. The focus of Fr. 

Costigan’s teaching will be on Immaculate Mary of Nazareth. All 

are welcome to attend this free event. For more information call 509-

525-3310 or stpatrick@wwcathoilic.com 

2019 ACA 
The programs, services, and ministries 

supported by the Diocesan Annual 

Catholic Appeal are intended to meet the needs of Catholics here in 

the Diocese of Yakima.  The Church serves each of us, and our fi-

nancial support is needed to continue God’s work here in Central 

Washington.  Remember to bring your envelopes to Mass next week 

if you have not done so already. You may also mail them in! 

Women of St Joseph News 
WOSJ meeting in Dillon Hall Thursday, 

November 29, at 7:00 pm.  

Election and gift exchange.  

Memorial Mass 
Join the Knights of Columbus next Monday,  

November 5, at 7:00 pm in the Small Church for 

a memorial Mass in honor of all dearly-departed  

Brother Knights.  

Food Drive 
For I was hungry, and you fed Me… I tell you the 

truth, when you did it to one of the least of these 

My brothers and sisters, you were doing it to Me! 

During the month of November you’re invited to 

donate non-perishable food and personal hygiene items to help our 

brothers and sisters in need. Your donation can be dropped off on 

the tables located in the foyer area or in the coffee shop or at the 

Parish Office. Thank you for your support!! 

mailto:office@holyspiritkennewick.org
mailto:events@tcp.org
mailto:events@tcprep.org


Sacrament of Baptism  

for Infants 

Deadline: All baptismal registrations MUST be 

completed one month prior to Baptism.  

To reserve a place parents must register at the 

Parish Office in person.  

Baptism 

Saturday, November 17, and Sunday,  

November 18 
No Baptisms in December during Advent.  

Saturday, January 19, and Sunday, January 20 

Saturday, February 9 and Sunday, February 10 
 

Baptism Classes 

All parents and Godparents are required to attend pre-Baptism  

classes that are held on the second Wednesdays of each month from 

7:00 pm –8:30 pm in the Small Church. Before parents and  

Godparents attend classes, they must register in the Parish  

Office and bring a copy of the child’s birth certificate. Classes 

are valid for 3 years.  
 

Godparents: If there are two, one must be male and the other fe-

male. They must be practicing Catholics, at least 16 years of age, 

and have received the Sacraments of Baptism, Holy Eucharist,  

Reconciliation and Confirmation.  

10 -Day Trip to the Holy Land Planned: Have you 

always wanted to visit the Holy Land, but need some 

time to plan? All are invited to join Deacon Mikhail 

Alnajjar and Fr. Steve Werner on a  Catholic        

pilgrimage to the Holy Land, February 18-27, 

2019. The journey will include visits to the Road to Emmaus, the 

birthplace of  Jesus and His Baptismal site, the Dead Sea and the 

Sea of Galilee, Jericho, the Mount of Transfiguration, Cana,      

Jerusalem, the Garden of Gethsemane, and the site of the Lord’s 

Crucifixion. For more  information, please send your MAILING  

ADDRESS to Deacon Alnajjar at: dmikhail925@gmail.com. Early 

registrations will merit  special discounts. 

TriCities Catholic MOMs is a Prepares friendship 

ministry connecting moms to Catholic playgroups, 

faith-sharing groups, support groups, moms’ socials 

and meal trains.  If you have "little ones," join us for 

fun and companionship.  If your youngsters are grown, please join 
us in loving and supporting our parish's young families. We are 

currently seeking meal train volunteers.   

Learn more at www.tinyurl.com/tccatholicmoms or call Lindy 

Styer at 808-489-3848.  We specialize in random acts of kindness! 

St. Joseph Catholic Church, Kennewick 

Also check out our updated website 

www.stjoseph-kennewick.org 

Young Adults Suffering from Addictions?  
Community Cenacolo has some unique help available 

for young adults suffering from drug and alcohol  

addiction and for their families. The Community offers 

hope for those who need more help than a 30- or 90-day 

rehab program can provide.  

For more information, call Ben St. Hilaire, 509-308-2585.  

St Vincent de Paul News 
The St. Vincent de Paul Conference of St. Joseph’s  

Parish serves those in need within our parish  

boundaries. We need more volunteers, especially  

bi-lingual ones. If you are looking for ways to  

experience God by serving His people, please call Tom Curran at 

509-619-0358. If you need help from our Conference, please call 

509-591-0149. and leave a message. 

Elizabeth Ministry Rosebud Program 
The Rosebud Program is a way for our parish to identify, pray for, 

and support those who are pregnant; celebrating birth or adoption; 

grieving miscarriage, stillbirth, abortion, infant and child death; or 

those who desire to become pregnant or to adopt. The particular 

situations, written, are attached by ribbons to the silk rosebuds in 

the basket. You are invited to remove a rosebud. Every month, the 

roses are collected, and a prayer is said for each situation. The 

Memorare prayer is said daily at noon throughout the week by our 

moms. Prayer cards for the various situations are displayed. Please 

take an appropriate prayer card. Please join us in prayer, especially 

for all the families in our parish in these situations. 

 

Pink Rosebud: Honoring pregnancies and  

Adoptions. 

 

Red Rosebud: Celebrating births and adoptions. 

 

White Rosebud: Grieving with families suffering  

miscarriages, abortions, stillbirths, deaths of in-

fants or children. 

 

Yellow Rosebud: Remembering those wanting to conceive 

or adopt.  

 

We ask prayers for Rachel & Jarred Gonzalez, 
Chance & Regan Casto, Heather & Kameron Mapstead, 

Jake & Olivia Greenwah, Karine Chavez, Abby & Ty 

Cronenwett, Bobbie Cipollo, Joe & Helen Mary  

Campbell, Mary & Anthony Neal, Jessica & Marcos Manueles, 

Johanna y Omar Valle. 

 

The Rosebud Program is a visual reminder of the precious blessing 

of new life. 

FATHER-DAUGHTER  

SNOWFLAKE BALL  
It’s that time of year again. Dad, Grandpa, 

Uncle, give the special young lady/ladies 

in your life an evening that will spark 

wonderful memories for years to come: 

bring her to the eighteenth  Annual Father-Daughter Snowflake 

Ball on Saturday, December 1, 2018, 7:00-9:00 pm, at the St. 

Frances X. Cabrini Catholic Church Social Hall in Benton 

City.  This social event of the year is open to young ladies ages  

toddler to 18.  The event includes corsages, souvenirs, door prizes, 

music, and a picture for each young lady.  For reservations and  

pre-payments, call Lynda at 588-4235 today!  Space is limited and 

we do sell out!   

“If God sends you many sufferings it is a sign that He has 
great plans for you, and certainly wants to make you a saint.”  

-St. Ignatius of Loyola 

Priesthood Sunday  
October 28 has been designated Priesthood Sunday 

by Serra Club International. Please thank our 

priests today for all they do for our parish. These 

wonderful men need our support and appreciation 

(and maybe some thank you cards, invitations to 

dinner, or delicious desserts!) 

mailto:dmikhail925@gmail.com
http://www.tinyurl.com/tccatholicmoms
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